Town of Haw River
Town Council Meeting

Monday, November 1, 2010
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, November 1, 2010 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Kelly Allen, Ricky Honeycutt, and Jeff Fogleman
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Presentation of Plaque to Mebane Shrubbery

7:01 pm

Councilmember Allen presented a plaque to Mebane Shrubbery in recognition of their financial donations to the Town of Haw River. Larry Martin of Mebane Shrubbery was present to accept this plaque.
Public Hearing in Consideration of Lake Jordon Buffer Ordinance
7:03 pm
Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing. Manager Earp then summarized basic facts covered in previous meetings regarding the Jordon Lake Buffer Ordinance. The State of NC has passed this ordinance and now it required to be passed at the local level. No members of the public chose to speak on this issue and the public hearing was closed.
Consent Agenda

7:11 pm
The Council reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes from October 4, 2010 as well as the Certificate of Municipal Declaration to Repeal Speed Limits and Request for Concurrence regarding the speed limit on the Highway 70 Bypass (reduce from 55 to 45). Councilman Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 5-0.

Old Business

7:12 pm

Review and Consideration of Lake Jordon Buffer Ordinance
After a brief continuation of discussion on the Lake Jordon Buffer Ordinance, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the proposed ordinance. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business

7:14 pm
Review and approval of Engineering Agreement between The Town and Alley, Williams, Carmen and King regarding Main Pump Station replacement Project (Stone St.)
Manager Earp presented the proposed engineering agreement with Alley, Williams, Carmen and King (AWCK) to the council. This contract is for the completion of the Main Pump Station Replacement Project on Stone Street and completion is expected by the end of next year. Darrell Russell of AWCK spoke to the council and explained the purpose of the federally mandated contract. Due to the grant money received, this contract form is required in full regardless of the applicability of certain sections. Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve the proposed engineering contract. Motion carried 5-0.
Consideration of addendum to contract for Curbside Recycling between Town and TFC Recycling
Manager Earp asked the council to consider a one year “piggyback” contract with TFC Recycling. Due to the economy, Burlington will not be re-bidding their current contract and has expressed that they will be signing a one year extension of their current contract with TFC. Manager Earp expressed his agreement with the decision Burlington has made. Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve a one year extension of our current contract with TFC Recycling. Motion carried 5-0.
Consideration & Discussion of Disposition of 1994 Ford Mustang for Police Department

Police Chief Tim Felts spoke to the council regarding a forfeiture vehicle that was acquired by the police department and needs to be disposed of. Manager Earp asked the council to consider using a sealed bid process to dispose of this asset in hopes of receiving more money than at auction. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to dispose of this vehicle via a sealed bid. Motion carried 5-0.
7:30pm

Consideration & discussion of entering into contract with Spiller Consulting to perform utility audit for the town. 

Manager Earp spoke to the council about the potential to enter into a contract with Spiller Consulting. Spiller Consulting provides an audit service that verifies amounts billed to the town for various utilities in the past three years were both appropriate and lawful. If any incorrect charges are found, Spiller Consulting will act on the Town’s behalf to recover the fees and the recouped dollar amounts are then split 50/50 between the Town and the firm. After discussion, Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve this contract. Motion carried 5-0.
7:37

Review of the Haw River Fire Department OSFM inspection results
Manager Earp informed the council that the NC Office of the State Fire Marshal has completed the certification and rating evaluation of the Fire Department. The Department passed the inspection and received an insurance rating of 5, which positively affects the town citizens’ homeowner’s insurance premiums. Discussion followed regarding the rating and possible ways to get it even higher. The council requested that Fire Chief Ronnie Wade appear before council at the next meeting to discuss the report in more detail and discuss ways the council can help to improve the rating from the office of the NC State Fire Marshal.
7:46

Review and consideration of Energy Grant Award from the NC Energy Office

Manager Earp presented to the Council that the Town has received a $35,200 energy grant. The Town applied for this grant in conjunction with the City of Graham and the Town of Elon. The grant was awarded with a stipulation that the town provide a $2,900 grant match. Manager Earp asked that the council approve this grant match in order to take advantage of this opportunity to make efficiency updates to the Town Hall/Fire Department, Police Department, and Haw River Civic Center buildings. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the $2,900 grant match to be paid from the fund balance. Motion carried 5-0.
7:53
Manager’s Update
Manager Earp informed the council that the Stage 1 Adaptive Management Plan Committee meeting was held. By December 30th, the Town must identify at least 2 projects that will reduce nutrient flow into the Haw River, complete with estimated project costs. The council will approve these projects and then they will be submitted to the state. The projects are not required to be started until 2017.
Manager Earp noted that the paving project is ongoing.

Manager Earp brought to the council’s attention that one of the fire trucks has a mechanical issue within a water pump gear box and there will be a costly ($7,000 - $10,000) repair required in the near future. The council discussed the implications of this issue and considered multiple solutions. Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to give Manager Earp the authority to use the informal bid process and have the repair made using the reserve capital expenditure fund. Mr. Honeycutt also stipulated that the council should be informed of the actual cost of repair as soon as possible. The motion carried 5-0.
8:10
Councilmember Allen informed the council that see had spoken to Allen Gant of Glen Raven Mills concerning a $750,000 roadway improvement grant he had gotten for on and off ramps in Alamance County.  During that conversation she learned of the New Leaf Society that may be able to help fund improvement projects in Haw River.  A contractor would maintain the project for the first two years and the Town would be responsible for maintaining the project after 2 years.  Ms. Allen will follow up on this and report back to the council.
8:13
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
